PUBLIC HEARING 

Village of East Syracuse
August 4, 2014

7:00PM
RE: Amending Municipal Code §713 Vendors

RE: Local Law to amend Municipal Code §713 Vendors.

Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the Public Hearing regarding proposed changes to §713 Vendors to order at 7:01PM.
Local Law No. 3 of 2014 repeals the old rules and requirements for Vendors within the Village of East Syracuse and replaces with new requirements, including separate conditions for peddlers and solicitors from Street Vendors for food.   This local law also establishes new fee structure and time restrictions.
Comments:

Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby reported that proposed change came about because the current vendor law was just not working.  Previous vendor law was targeted for food vendors and was difficult to apply to other types of vendors. 
The proposed law allows for solicitors, peddlers and street vendors. License fees have changed.  There is an annual fee renewable each January of $100 with mobile units at $250. 

Proposed local law also restricts times – nothing after 8PM or before 10AM.

Sally Seeley approved of the changes.  Many residents are not comfortable with people coming door-to-door. Never know if they have a permit or not.

Village Clerk Derby noted that in the future names will be posted on the website of those who have obtained a license.

Mayor Tackman reported that if adopted, the local law will be effective upon filing with the Secretary of State. 
Hearing no further comments, Mayor Tackman closed the public hearing regarding proposed Local Law No. 3 of 2014 at 7:04PM.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

August 4, 2014

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees for Monday, August 4, 2014 to order at 7:05PM. 
Present: Trustee James E. Carr, Jr., Trustee Carol Para, Deputy Mayor Barbara Falcone Quonce, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III, Parks Director Tom Richardson, Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby, Code Enforcement Officer Randy Capriotti, and Village Attorney Robert Germain
Excused: Chief of Police Donald Morris and Village Engineer Steve Snell. Fire Chief Robert Russell met briefly with Mayor Tackman and Trustee Carr before the meeting.

Eight Village residents and guests attended including Housing Authority Chairperson Sally Seeley, and Planning Board member David Boldt, Police Officer Dale Barhite, Caretaker Nate Baker, and Chris Carrick from CNY Regional Planning and Development Board.
Review of Correspondence  A record of recent correspondence has been distributed to the Board of Trustees and all department heads to assist in monitoring activities.

Mayor Robert T. Tackman noted that with the inception of the new website there is a feature that allows inquires to be made to any department of Board member.
Special Presentation: Solarize Syracuse
Chris Carrick from CNY Regional Planning and Development Board attended to share information about the Solarize Syracuse program for the City of Syracuse, and the Towns of Manlius, Onondaga and DeWitt to promote solar energy use. Program offers participants discount for solar options through a preferred installer and bulk purchase.  Need 20 to 30 customers for a 25% discount.  Program is open to homeowners and businesses.

Solar prices have come down in recent years.  Users can expect to have the costs paid for in 10 years with a 20 year life. NYSERDA financing is also available. 

Solar does work in Central New York and is a smart economic choice.

CNY RPDB is hosting a number of public workshops.  The next one will be at the Town of DeWitt on Tuesday, August 12th at 6PM.

As part of the program are also encouraging municipalities to adopt the model NYS unified solar permit form to streamline the process. 

Trustee James E. Carr, Jr. inquired as to who the preferred contractor is.  The preferred contractor is a company out of Canastota, NY, CNY Solar.  They are Triple A rated and have done similar work in Madison County.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Quonce - To accept the following vouchers for payment:

From Consolidated Fund Abstract, vouchers numbered 50602 through 50773and Abstract in the amount of $150,743.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.
Change in Meeting date

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Wagner - Due to the Labor Day holiday the regular meeting for the 1st Monday will be held instead on Monday, September 8th at 7PM.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Municipal Code – Local Laws

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Carr -  To adopt a resolution approving the adoption of Local law No. 3 of 2014, as follows

Whereas to protect the health and safety of all village residents certain changes and oversight are needed to the General Rules for Vendors, and

Whereas the Village sees both a need and a duty to protect the welfare of its residents, property owners and business people from potential hazards, therefore be it

Resolved that the following amendment to the East Syracuse Municipal Code is adopted, and that it shall:

1. repeal the existing §713;

2. add new §713 entitled Peddlers, Solicitors and Street Vendors.
3. This Law will be effective upon filing with the Secretary of State.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Training
Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve the attendance at training for Terry Knaflewski and Karen Serens at KVS Regional User Conference on Thursday, August 14th in Town of Victor.  Cost is $35, but will take a gas credit card.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Carr - To approve the attendance at training for Terry Knaflewski at Office of the State Comptroller Introduction to Governmental Accounting (basic class) October 7 – 9 (Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday) at the Village of Manlius.  Cost is $85.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Carr - To approve the attendance at training for Patricia J. Derby and Randy Capriotti at PESH educational program for enforcement of occupational safety and health regulations at Cicero Fire Department on Tuesday, August 12, 2014 from 11AM to 1PM.  Program is free.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Wagner -  To retain the services of HR One for human resources consultation, at the hourly rate of $150/hr.

Discussion: Mayor Tackman noted that services will be provided for any type of personnel issue.  Only pay when utilize their services.  They will be available to assist the Board in any human resource matter.
Trustee Daniel J. Wagner questioned the need for these services when we have a Village Attorney and a Clerk.
Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby reported that we have used their services many times in the past. HR One helped update the Drug and Alcohol Policy and wrote the original Employee Handbook in 1997.  They are a Village business and can provide an impartial and independent analysis that the Village Attorney and Clerk cannot.

Village Attorney Robert Germain stated that in fact he cannot provide the same level of expertise.  Have found that having these services and experience usually saves money.  Go down the wrong path and it will cost you a lot more.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Fire House caretaker

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Carr - To make an offer of employment to William Mosher, Syracuse NY, for part-time Fire House Caretaker at $11/hr. for 20 hours a week.


Discussion:  Mayor Tackman noted that the position has changed during the process.  Initially was looking for someone to work evening hours but hours for this position will be same as current operations, with day to day schedule determined by the Caretaker Supervisor.
Director of Operations Randy Capriotti reported on the selection process.  Many applicants were no longer available for placement as they have taken other jobs.  Met with Mr. Mosher following his meeting with the Mayor, Trustee Carr and the other Caretakers last week.  He is already doing the job elsewhere and is familiar with the duties and expectations. Recommend that he be hired.  Mr. Mosher is also a qualified paramedic. 
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – abstains, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Hydrants

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Quonce - To authorize the Mayor to execute agreement with OCWA for the installation of two (2) hydrants at the SE intersection of West Second and Burrows Street and 540’ west of Burrows Street, and to retire hydrant #11582.


Discussion:  Pat White will pay for the hydrant installation in conjunction with the 8” water main extension.  The Village will be billed annual hydrant maintenance rate (currently $61.61 per hydrant per annum).

DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III explained how the system will loop around to Ley Creek and back to Phelps Street.  The last hydrant in the line will be left out.  It was not used except for flushing.  This will improve the situation, especially if further development in area.

Mayor Tackman inquired if OCWA was returning to finish the seeding near the Veteran’s Memorial. And is this the latest thing to set that high? 

DPW Superintendent Russell reports that they usually come back within a month. Seeing more installations set this high, should be set at ground level to prevent breaking off but should not be an issue.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Onondaga County Suburban Green Infrastructure Program

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To accept the Onondaga County Save the Rain Green Infrastructure grant in the amount of $100,000 and authorize the Mayor to sign the contract documents for sanitary sewer systems improvements.


Discussion:  Application was submitted in April 2013 and included using innovative infrastructure improvements to reduce infiltration and inflow into the sanitary sewer system. Proposed improvements included 3640-ft of sewer lining using cured-in-place-pipe along Hartwell Ave, Manlius Street, Marcy Street, Dausman Street and East Second Street.  Other improvements included rehabilitation of 5 manholes using methods not requiring restoration.  Submitted project budget was for $400,000 so the project will need to be scaled back to funding limits.
DPW Superintendent Russell reports meeting with the Village Engineers.  Work still being done to comply with DEC Consent Order.

Village Attorney Robert Germain reported on work completed.  Will prepare an update to the DEC. We’re getting there. Key that there have been no reportable events.

DPW Superintendent Russell reports that the Tank has gone into operations which would have been an overflow event.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Parks and Recreation

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner -To amend wage schedule for Mike Hoalcraft to include Instructor rate ($9.50) in addition to regular lifeguard duties.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Deputy Mayor Quonce - To approve the offering program senior trip to Turning Stone Casino on Thursday, September 18th , October 23rd and November 20th for adults 21+ years of age.  Cost for Village residents is $13, $15 for non-residents.  Trip includes motor coach transportation (Quality Coach), $15 free play or $15 BINGO Bucks, and $5 lunch coupon.  22 spots will be reserved for Village residents, with 20 for non-residents. Pre-registration required.  Payment due at sign-up.  $5 fee charged for all refunds. No refund unless spot on bus can be filled.  

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Fire Department

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Carr – To approve the expenditure for $600 to Logo’s Plus for the purchase of uniform T- shirts to be worn on calls and during training.
Discussion: Mayor Tackman explained the concept to provide an appropriate garment for fire fighters to wear under turn out gear during the summer months when may take their jackets off due to the heat and during training where they will be representing the Fire Department.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Parks Department – Director Tom Richardson

Community Weekend

Ice Cream Social was enjoyed by all age groups. . Thanks to ESM Marching band & ESMYS Cheerleaders for providing food ice cream, refreshments, and games.

Fireworks – Awesome display again this year. Zambelli Fireworks put on a great show as usual. Thanks to all organizations that participated. Also thanks to police, Fire Department and Eaves, and the DPW.

POOL

Hanlon Pool once again passed inspection by Health Department 

Swimming lessons – classes have been filled to almost capacity in all sessions. Monday & Wednesday evenings, as well as Saturday mornings have been a big hit

Family Swim night has been rescheduled to Friday August 18th from 6:00 – 8:00

Pizza Pool Party will be held on August 12th. Thank you to Tiny Bubbles for sponsoring this event

There were several special events in park in July  including, opening park picnic, tie dye day, Youth Bingo, Ice Cream day, and  Kite day.

TASTE OF EAST SYRACUSE – will be on this Wednesday, August 6th from 5 - 9.  Area businesses and organizations will be selling food. At 6:00 on main stage Mayor Tackman will participate in a cook off with a Wegman’s Chef. Other organizations will be providing a bounce house, kiddy games, pony rides and face painting. Helping hounds will be on hand. Noisy Boys will provide entertainment 

Concert Series – Wednesday evenings in July. Fab Cats, Just Joe and the Noisy Boys performed. Rained out shows will be made up (tba) on August 13th and August 20th, Times will be 6 – 8

 An Outdoor movie will be held on August 20th at 8:15 at Ellis Field Park. Cloudy with Meatball 2 will be shown.

Seniors have been keeping busy. Trips included Mount Airy Casino, a Picnic at Onondaga Lake Park, Upcoming trips include August 7th Spaghetti Warehouse Dinner Theater, August 19th, Saratoga and the State Fair on August 26th 

East Syracuse Youth Day Picnic will be held on Saturday, August 23rd at Ellis Field Park (10:00 – 2:00). Free back packs filled with supplies will be given out to all children that attend. Free food and entertainment will also be provided.

Mayor Tackman announced that he will be defending his title in the Cook-Off.  Theme for the menu will be “locally grown”.  Should be a fun event.

Summer will continue a bit longer with the rained out band concerts rescheduled for August 13th and 20th.  Movie night will start after the concert on the 20th.

East Syracuse Justice Court
Court has been busy - quite a few petit larcenies from Wal-Mart and a few more evictions have been taking place. Lawyers from the pro-bono project are able to settle matters rather quickly and in getting agreements from both sides. 
Bridget has gotten all the paperwork ready for the audit. Just waiting to hear from auditors on date for review.
Working on JCAP application. 

Police Department – Chief of Police Donald Morris

The ESPD had the following statistics for the month of July:

07   Arrests

27   Traffic stops
0     DWI Arrests
08   Traffic tickets issued 

09   Parking tickets issued 
17   Motor vehicle crashes investigated

452 Incidents 
Office of Code Enforcement – Director of Operations Randy Capriotti
I. Rental Inspections

A. Initial inspection – 21 units

B. Re-inspections – 21 units

C. Total potential rental UNITS – 913; Currently rental UNITS – 811

D. Registered 2014 – 336 STRUCTURES as of 7/7/14, all properties are currently registered

II. Fire Inspections- 9
A. Place of Assembly – 1

B. Commercial – 8
C. Multi-families;
· 2 structures
· 21 units

III. Housing Court  

A. Court Order to Inspect - 0

B. Rental Inspections - 0
C. Ordered to apply to ZBA for use variance – 0
D. Ordered to register – 0

E. Outdoor Storage – 0

F. Nuisance Vehicles – 1

G. Parking Violation - 0

H. Property Maintenance - 0

I. Illegal Signs -0

J. Zoning -0

K. Container Location- 0
IV. Notices/Violations Cited

A. Outdoor Storage – 0

B. Nuisance Vehicles – 0
C. Grass – 8,  Ordered cut - 3
D. Property Maintenance – 0

E. Signs – 0

F. Pools – 0

G. Rental Reg. –  delinquent notices - 0                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

H. Communication Towers – 0

I. Sprinkler Inspections – 4

J. Stop Work Orders – 0

K. Order to repair/demolish - 0

L. Disruptive Conduct Notices Mailed – 0  Eviction Proceedings - 0

V.
      Uniform Code Complaints – 11
Corrected/Unfounded – 11
   Pending - 0
VI.
      Planning Board – Nothing on agenda
VII. Zoning Board of Appeals – Nothing on agenda

VIII. Building Permit Plan Reviews – 13, Permits Issued- 5

IX. Appearance Tickets Issued - 0

Director of Operations Randy Capriotti reports that inspections have been going slower than usual with a lot of cancellation. Will put the push on to get all completed.  Kerry O’Brien is doing an outstanding job.
Department of Public Works – Superintendent Ron Russell, III

PARKS & REC – DPW installed 2 flagpoles at the Veteran’s Park as well as placed a bench near the newly installed poles.  DPW crews assisted in setting up Fireworks/Ice Cream Social as well as cleanup after the events.  DPW removed trees and debris in the Park damaged during the wind storm.  Several poles along the north fence that were damaged were also removed.  Tree removal and debris cleanup will continue until finished.  The Park remained open except for the damaged areas that were cordoned off. All ball fields and the Park were mowed on schedule.

SANITARY SEWERS – Numerous vents and cleanouts were repaired that were damaged during debris removal from the storm.  DPW excavated a sink hole over the sewer in front of the Fire Department field.  A heavy rain event on July 28th activated the pumps & storage tank system on East Ellis Street.

SIGN WORK – Stop signs that were damaged during the storm were installed.  Portable signs controlled the affected intersections until repairs could be made.

STORM SEWERS  - Outfall Inspections were completed and no illegal discharges were found.

STREET REPAIR – Crack sealing continued on Highland Ave. DPW has lost nearly a month that would have been dedicated to street repair due to the July storm.  We will begin repairs as soon as storm cleanup slows down and surface treatment of streets scheduled to be chip sealed may have to wait until Spring.  The treatment needs to cure and because application would be late in the season and could be subject to plow damage this winter if the curing process is not complete.

JULY 8 WINDSTORM – DPW has been working on storm related matters daily since July 8th and continues to this day.  Approximately 40+ fallen or damaged Village owned trees have been removed with more slated for removal.  Trees and branches in drainage ditches have been removed as well.  DPW assisted by DeWitt Highway Dept., Onondaga County DOT, Village of Fayetteville and Minoa DPW, Forestry crews from National Grid (and their contractors Lewis and Nelson Tree Service) and Griffin Tree Service.  East Syracuse Fire Department and Police Department also assisted DPW with debris removal, hazard locations and other safety related issues.  256 loads of storm debris were removed so far and cleanup continues.  A 3-man crew from DPW did a damage assessment Village-wide the week of July 27th and unsafe trees and hangers will be removed as soon as possible. Trees damaged and hangers that were not an immediate threat to safety will be removed when time becomes available.

Village Office – Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby

Holidays and Events

Because the Labor Day holiday September 1st the Board of Trustees’ meeting will be the next week – Monday, September 8th at 7PM.

There will be no change for garbage pick-up, but yard waste will be on Tuesday instead that week.

Tax Collection

To date, we have collected $2,514,204.50, 85% of total Village taxes ($45,601 still outstanding).  We will continue to collect taxes, with late penalties until November when delinquent taxes are turned over to the County.
Storm Recovery

The DPW continues to collect debris and tree branches damaged by the storm that swept through July 8th.  The Village of East Syracuse was called the “epicenter” for what was determined to be a microburst with winds of 65 to 75 mph. Onondaga County Emergency Management oversaw the command center at Station 2.  Power was out for the entire Village and over 30,000 people in Onondaga, Madison and Oswego counties. The East Syracuse Fire Department was dispatched to 217 alarms due to the storm with 183 of those calls during the first six hours. DeWitt, Mattydale and North Syracuse fire departments all staffed engines to stand by.  Villages of Minoa and Fayetteville DPW’s along with the Town of DeWitt Highway Department and the County assisted our DPW with clean up.  National Grid responded quickly to restore power and upgrades to the substation located on Terrace Street.  National Grid also sent in crews to take out approximately 28 trees deemed dangerous. The Village DPW incurred over $3000 in overtime working with crews to clear debris and transport brush.  Last Chance Recycling has billed over $15,000 in storm related debris, and our “tree guy” Griffin Tree removal billed $8000 for his assistance in clearing trees and evaluating the level of damage.

Immediately following the storm Governor Cuomo sent representatives to tour the area and assess the damage but unfortunately because it was contained to a small area – the Village – no State of Federal assistance is available.

Thankfully there were no reports of immediate injuries. The Village appreciates the support of so many agencies, businesses and neighboring Villages.

Year end 

The Village Auditor will be coming in soon to review year ending May 31, 2014.  He will do the Court first then the Village.  My preliminary review finds that we exceeded (slightly) our anticipated revenues and did not exhaust all appropriations.  This should result in approximately $200,000 added to fund balance.  
Municipal Code

With the amendment to the Municipal Code for changes to the Vendor’s permit requirements I did a tentative review looking for changes that will need to be made with the upcoming consolidation of the East Syracuse Police Department with the Town of DeWitt.  Actually there are very few areas that specifically name East Syracuse Police as enforcing authority (Part 67 Nuisance Abatement). A larger concern for me was the many references that are not being adhered to and simple redundancy in the Code (such as detailing the duties for Officers when it is in NYS Village Law).

Title 8 Zoning contains many discrepancies and contradictions.  It is difficult to enforce and even more difficult to advise the Planning or Zoning Board.

Suggest a complete overhaul of the entire Municipal Code.  This will be an extremely complicated and time consuming task but believe now is the time to do it.  General Code is the company that supports and codified most other local municipalities.  Recommend contacting them for cost estimates or this may be something that the Village may want to reach out to Syracuse University to undertake.

Would just like the Board to start thinking about this.


Village Attorney Robert Germain concurred that appropriate time to review the Municipal Code to make sure conforms with changes (from East Syracuse Police Department to Law Enforcement Agency).  Recommends a local person that does this work. 

Village Clerk Derby recommends against trying to write by Committee. Would prefer to edit from a complete draft.
Grants

Brownfield Opportunities Areas

We are getting down to crunch time.  The contract for the Brownfield will not be extended beyond September. DOS is still reviewing the draft final report. It will then be presented publicly. 

Mayor Tackman noted that he has reached out to Julie Sweet many times in hopes of moving this along.  
GIGP Roof Drains 

Engineers are still defining the project and working with property owners from the 9 selected sites. 

Mayor Tackman reports that EFC has contacted him noting that an extension is required.

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner – To authorize the Mayor to execute agreement to extend the GIGP agreement from August 2014 to August 2015.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Save the Rain – DPW Garage

At last month’s meeting the Board approved the Engineer’s scope of work.  Project will be put out to bid soon.  Project is to reduce the run-off at DPW garage.

Projects

SSO Mitigation 
Both the tank project (Contract #1) and the sewer line installation (Contract #2) are substantially complete.  Working with Rural development to see if additional manhole repairs can be made under Contract #2.  The Phelps Street pump station (Contract #3) work should begin early September.  Currently working on final easement needed. 

Community Development

The 2013 project award of $50,000 was for Phelps Street pump station. We were told last month that the 2014 project for Phase 2 of Kinne Street curbs and sidewalks was approved but we have not received the contract yet from the County.

Other Committees and Boards

Zoning – did not meet in July but will consider the special permit application for Golden Spike Pub 411 West Manlius Street in August.

Planning – did not meet in July.  Nothing on the agenda for August.

Safety Committee – met July 8th to review reporting procedures and current loss run history.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Trustee Daniel J. Wagner remarked on the tremendous amount of work done by all departments, but especially the DPW in the recovery from the July 8th storm.  Let’s hope we don’t see another Labor day Storm!

Trustee James E. Carr, Jr. thanked the DPW and every department.  Everyone did a great job. Remarkable that no one got hurt.
Deputy Mayor Barbara Falcone Quonce also thanked everyone. Also thanked Tom – doing a great job at the Park.  Since retiring have had time to take grand-daughters to the Park to enjoy the summer activities. Doing a nice job with summer programs.

Inquired as to who cleaned up the area around the Clock.  It looks great!

DPW Superintendent Ron Russell noted that Joann Smith has been taking care of the areas at the four corners at the Bridge and Highland Ave.  Appreciate everything she has done.

MAYOR’S REMARKS

Mayor Robert T. Tackman echoed the comments regarding the storm.  The response was incredible.  20 minutes after the storm hit we were set up at Station 2 with an emergency command center.  Learned from the wind shear event a year before.
Everyone was involved: from DPW on the streets clearing the trees, East Syracuse Police responding to calls and securing the Village during the State of Emergency, East Syracuse Fire Department worked all through the night – responding to over 240 calls and providing hospitality at Station 2, Char came in to answer calls at the Municipal Building while Pat and Randy attended to the Command Center needs at Station 2, and Trustees and Tom drove around providing water to all the worker.  A big thank you to everyone.

Sent thank you letters to all the people who offered assistance and support.  If I forgot anyone please let me know: DeWitt Fire Department and Fire Companies from as far as West Carthage; EAVES; ESM Schools; ESFD; Governor Cuomo and his local staff; Onondaga County DOT; Fayetteville and Minoa DPW’s; Kevin Wisely from Onondaga County Emergency Management; County Executive Joanie Mahoney; County Legislators Ryan McMahon and Danny Liedka; Panera Bread and Sweet Inspirations; PEACE; St. Joseph’s LINK program; DeWitt Highway Department and Superintendent Rocco Conte; DeWitt Police Department; Villages of Chittenango and Minoa, and Mayor Donovan; and even Congressman Maffei.  Thank you to all of them and the residents that pitched in to help neighbors.  

At higher levels they tell us that we need to partner and consolidate – well we already do. Local governments have  been sharing services for years and in so many ways.  

National grid’s response was phenomenal. They brought crews in from across the country.  The problem last years was from trees taking down the wires and where we had that too this year the problem was the substation was completely knocked out.  National Grid had most of the Village back within the first 24 hours.  They were prepared to bring in a temporary substation but were able to get power restored before could that that up and running.  
And through it all we were able to still have our Fireworks event that Saturday.  Everyone worked hard to get it to that point so that we could celebrate and enjoy the fireworks.

The new website is up and running.  There are a few new features, such as a mailing system. Still working to get accustom. But it will be nice!
The Town of DeWitt is putting forth a proposal to switch the position of Town Clerk from an elective position to an appointed position.  There will be a referendum vote on Tuesday, September 23rd to decide this issue.

The Veteran’s Memorial Park has a bench. This is temporary until we can find one that fits more with the design and wishes of the American Legion.  The American Legion Post 359 hosted a thank you reception last week for any of the workers and supporters for the revived Veteran’s Park.  

Congratulations to Charlene Andianos for her retirement from the Village after 36 years.  She’s back already part time.

Have a question – what does everyone think of the flowers at the Welcome signs? Trustees Carr, Wagner and the Mayor are competing for your support to see who did the nicest job.  All agree that it’s nice to see real flowers.


Trustee Wagner was just lucky that it rained while he was on vacation to water his plants.

Attended a ground breaking ceremony at Collamer Crossing for the new Nano-Tech Center.  Not located in the Village but very exciting to have this facility in our area.  Draws a lot from the local Universities.  Two movie projects have already been announced that will have post production there.

With the Taste of East Syracuse this week, Tom and Mayor appeared on Bridge Street last Friday. Brought lots of food samples.  Will have new participants this year with Bull-n-Bear and Riscotti’s Bakery joining some old favorites.

If the Mayor fails to win the trophy in the Cook-Off he will be sent to the Dunk Tank!

ANNOUNCEMENTS

 7th Annual Taste of East Syracuse Wednesday, August 6th at North Center Street from 5:00PM to 9PM. Food and refreshments will be sold by area business organizations.  Noisey Boys will be the entertainment.  3rd Annual Cook-off will be at 6:00PM. 
Senior Day Trips 
Thursday, August 7th 
Acme Mystery Company

$30 residents  $32 non




Spaghetti Warehouse Dinner Theater 




Bus Transportation 

Tuesday, August 19th  
Saratoga Gaming & Casino

$27 residents,$32 non




$25 free play, $5 food coupon




Bus transportation

Tuesday, August 26th 
New York State Fair


$2.00/person




Bus transportation, free admission

Summer Pool programs
Tuesday, August 12th 
Pizza Pool Party


Free 




12Noon to 2:30PM

Outdoor Movie Night on Wednesday, August 20th at Ellis Field Park from 8:00 -10:00PM.  Free.

East Syracuse Youth Day picnic at Ellis Field on Saturday, August 24th from 10AM to 2PM.   Event is entirely free. Community Groups providing free back packs (with school supplies) refreshments and entertainment.

Motion –by Trustee Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner – To enter into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Meeting continued in Executive Session from 8:10PM to 9:25PM and included discussions with Village Attorney on several personnel matters.

Before adjourning the Board of Trustees exited Executive Session to act on the following resolution:

Motion – by Trustee Carr, seconded by Deputy Mayor Quonce – To adopt a resolution approving an agreement between the Village and the PBA for the payment of accrued sick time to an Officer, in full satisfaction of his future claim for the contractual obligation under the PBA contract for sick time accrual.  Said Officer will also be required to execute the agreement and release, subject to the approval of the Village Attorney.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30PM
Respectfully submitted by,
Patricia J. Derby

Village Clerk

Minutes were provided unapproved to the Board of Trustees and department heads on Tuesday, August 05, 2014.
Review of Correspondence

7/2/14

Village Engineers; RE: Green Infrastructure Program;

7/7/14

Village Clerk to EFC; RE: payment request #16 sewer project;

7/7/14

Web Inquiry; RE: Terrace Street property zoning;

7/8/14

Web Inquiry; RE: Village condition and character;

7/8/14

Re-Think 81; RE: Citizens group advocating for removal of I81 viaduct;

7/9/14

Web Inquiry; RE: Elmcrest Children’s Center;

7/9/14

Web Inquiry; RE: East Second Street property zoning;

7/9/14

I-81 Viaduct Project; RE: neighborhood meetings;

7/10/14
O’Brien & Gere; RE: Contract #2 substantial completion;

7/11/14
Village Clerk to USDA Rural development; RE: Form E and tabulation sheets;

7/11/14
Village Clerk to Zoning Board of Appeals; RE: application for special permit for 411 West Manlius Street;

7/11/14
Web Inquiry; RE: attention to Storm;
7/11/14
Mackenzie Law Office; RE: Nelligan easement;

7/11/14
Onondaga County WEP; RE: Green Infrastructure grant award;

7/13/14
Web Inquiry; RE: Injury at Fireworks;

7/14/14
Village Clerk to Property Owner at 301 East Manlius Street; RE: dangerous condition;

7/15/14
Village Clerk to Fire Department Secretary; RE: membership;

7/15/14
Village Clerk to Fire Service Advisory Board; RE: quarterly account statements;

7/15/14
Mayor; RE: tree complaint;

7/15/14
Web Inquiry; RE: Storm clean up;

7/15/14
NYS Dept. of Labor; RE: PESH workshop

7/16/14
Web Inquiry; RE: Veteran’s Memorial bench;

7/16/14
DPW Superintendent; RE: tree removal;

7/16/14
NYCOM: RE: Tax Freeze Implementation;

7/16/14
KVS; RE: Regional Users Group workshop;

7/16/14
NYS EFC; RE: disbursement acknowledgement;

7/16/14
Rico’s Ristorante; RE: liquor license renewal;

7/16/14
KVS; RE: User Conference;

7/17/14
CNYRPDB; RE: solar energy workshop;

7/17/14
Mayor; RE: Veteran’s Memorial bench;

7/17/14
Mayor; RE: tree removal;

7/18/14
Code Enforcement; RE: Firehouse caretaker part time position;

7/18/14
NYCOM; RE: Fall Training School

7/18/14
PERMA; RE: Summer Safety;

7/18/14
OCWA; RE: hydrants;

7/20/14
Web Inquiry; RE: Police;

7/21/14
Village Engineers; RE: MWBE utilization plan for Contract #3;

7/21/14
Village Engineers; RE: easements;

7/22/14
Village Clerk to ZBA; RE: Hearing on August 20th;

7/22/14
Village Engineers; RE: County green grant;
7/23/14
FOCUS; RE: Forum A Vision for Education August 15th;

7/23/14
Village Clerk; RE: FOIL response 

7/23/14
K. Kueher; RE: Thank you for use of Community Room;

7/23/14
NYS OSC; RE; Governmental Accounting Training;

7/24/14
NYS Governor’s Office; RE: State Fair tickets available online;

7/24/14
Village Clerk to Sugarman Law Office; RE: ZBA Hearing;

7/24/14
NYS EFC; RE: GIGP grant Roof Drains and sump pumps;
7/25/14
Village Engineers; RE: Contract 2 additional scope;

7/25/14
Board of Elections; RE: Primary Day September 9th; 

7/27/14
Mayor; RE: ESE playground complaint;

7/28/14
Mayor; RE: Veterans Memorial bench;
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